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A Message from

Commander
Alicia Pilek, AP

We are finally into boating season and have alreadyya&go
many of the events planned.

The new member Orientation Meeting held 21 May was
fun evening with many of our newer members, as well
seasoned members exchanging informatiand getting to

know each other. There were 39 total attending intthg 16

that have been members less than four years.

Our Memorial Day Parade was well attended with
members marching. Thanks again toaAtl Jackie Valentino
for volunteering their boat and truck to the parade. Tamd

| enjoyed having many of you backdor home for a BBQ.

YSOAY aifftSNDa M@nerd Meetingl wae
incredibly funny! Thanks to the roast committee for putting
together.

Our Spring Brunch on 1 June was also a great day at
Snapper Inn. Thanks to everyone that joinad u

Just got back from the Spring Picnic and it was such a ¢
weekend! No mosquitoes! Please see my Sail Angle

emails sent 16 June for more details on the event. Great
by everyone!

Hope many of you were able to attend the Operatio
Training dught by P/R/C Angelo Giovanniel®N or25 June.
It is important that new and seasoned members attend
keep up with the latest from Nationaas well as learn how
our Syuadron operates to help achieve its goals.

Summer events coming up include a Predicted, Raft Ups

and the Robert Moses weekend 28 August. Many of us
I NE SEOAGSR G2 32 G2 wSyR
Mattituck on %3 August. Lots of activities being planned, s
hope you can make itD/1°/Lt Luann Kazaneck$Nhas been
extremely bisy planning these activities so please make s
to get your activity form and money into her by the 21 Ji
deadline to avoid $10 per person late fee.

As you can see, everyone has been pretty busy plani
events.

The nextExecutive Meeting will be @ 3 Septemberand
CGeneralMeeting on 19 September.

Tom and | will be attending the Governing Boaleeting
scheduled for 914 September in Arlington,A/ When we
return, we will be excited to attend thEall Ficnic being held
on 2627 September.

See you alit the upcoming events!
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A Message from the
Executive Officer
P/C Thomas Pilek, AP

Summer is finally here and ware looking forward to
seeing everyone at our squadron rafp scheduled fol9-

20 Julyin the Connetquot River and at Rendezvous Eas
{GNRY3IQ& 2 GSNJ / t dzo I-3 Auguéti
Please make sure to get your completed activities form
D/1t LT. Luann Kazanecki, SN ASAP. Lots of activities
SgSyita KIS 0SSy aOKSRdA €

The Dstrict 3 Council Meting was recently held at the
Melville, Marriott. In keeping with our commitment fo
communication and membership involvement ar
awareness, the following are some of the iteftopics:

1. Emphasis to be placed on having more memb
participate in Operations Training

2. Teaching aids need to be updatedhanced for
the Fall Conference

3. District 3 website has been redesigned al
updated (chek it out)

4. Need to increase interest and involvement in-C
OpCharting

5. Presentations to be scheduled at upcomiBgat
Shows

Additionally, you may want to visit the NY State Adventi
License website and look for info to update your licer
with the new DW ID for safe boating. Any questior
please contact me.

Important Dates:

1-3 August Rendezvous East{ 4§ NPy 3 Q& 2
Mattituck

9-13 SeptemberGoverning Boarteeting Arlington, \A
26-28 SeptemberBoat ShowTobay

22 NovemberDistrict 3 Fall Conference

We look forward to seeing you at Rendezvous East. Ha
great summer and a safe boating season, and rememn
to be:

GRATEFUL

GSBPS

A Message from the
Educational Officer
Lt/C Richard Fogel, JN

Congratulations to Great South Bay members Jim Milton,
Joseph M. SlodyskoAP and Robert M. Stong AP for
successfully completing th&Veather Aass in East Islip
taught by P/C Joe Gagliano, JN. This is a challenginc
worthwhile class.

At the time of this writing the Marine Communications
Course with ten students was ongoing on Thuagsl in East
Islip, taught by ASEO, Charles LaCarrubba, JN. Tests
ordered.

Sail is scheduled for nextall starting on Thursdayl18

September2014 at 7:3@m in East Islip, taught by Lt. Lo
DiGioia, SNCost of materiais $55. Ten students are pre
registered. Quise Planning is offered commencing
Thursday 13 November 2014 taught by P/D/C Lawrenc
Postel, SN.This course was completely revised in 201t3s

intended to educate the student on the requirements
planning for a either a short one or two dayuige or an
extended yearlong cruise. The instructor anticipates that 1
class will not meet every week as much of the work
completed by the student working on his/her own time ar
then reviewed and critiqued in class. The cfastmaterialis

$70.

Corgratulations to all the Squadron members who toc
classes in the past year. | was advised that Great South
won the award for the most educational advancement in t
District. Taking Squadron classes not only makes you a ¢
and more knowledgeable bter, but is also a great way tc
meet and get to know other members.

I SNBE A& | GAL) Fo2dzi NI eutdmC
replacement boat mattress can cost anywhere from $100C
$2000 dollars. Before you spring for a new one,
purchasing a tlee inch memory foam topper.It can be
easily trimmed to fit your mattress with a large scissors or
snips. | picked up a queen size from Costco for $125 an
made a tremendous difference!

| have not heard any information that the Watch H
approach channel was dredged since lastmmer when
many boats, including mine (42 inch draft), was touch
bottom at low tide and even smaller boats were runnii
aground on the edges of the channdéihe ferry routinely ran
soft aground. | strongly advise you ttime your travel to
Watch Hill to coincide with high tideHave a great and saft
summer!
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A Message from the
Administrative Officer
Lt/C Suzanne Mora, AP

L OFlyQli o0StAS®S 46S I NB |
busy month starting with our Spring Brunch at T
Snapper Inn which was a perfect day on the water.
following week was our Spring Picrind Blessing of the
Fleetat Watch Hill.

| was stressed about the weath&r Watch Hillall week
and thankfully, we had a great weekend. | would like
thank Tom and Debbie Hoar for all that they did a
continue to doas our Cruise and Rendezvous Chairs.
time | spent with them at the Shed was invaluable anc
huge opportunity to learn from pros. Thanks also need
go out to Lynne Torre for all of her help in the planni
and cookingRoseann Sinacore and new mesntMichele
Sikinger for cooking Chili; Jim Milton for tireles:
coordinating all of the slip assignmen#srtie Huebneifor
taking all of the coolers filled with icend to everyone
who helped at Watch Hill to make it a great dagluding
the new Grill Misters. Everyone arrives at the Picnics ai
KFa | 3INBrd G4AYS FyR L R
of work that a team of terrific people put in for it all t
happen. Without S@SNE 2y SQa @ Fichidl
would not have been the success it was 1 Y 2«
omitted people who chopped, set up the tents, cover
tables, grilled, served and cleaned up. It was truly a te
effort in making thePicnic the success it was. Thank y
to each and everyone one of you.

We had a good tumout for the Opergéions Training
presented by P/R/C Angelo Giovanniello, SiNwas nice
to see so many members interested in learning mc
about USPS.

The Predicted Log has been postponed to Jul§} &9
coincide with the Raft plin the Connetquot River. Pleas
contad P/C George Morrissey, AP or P/Lt/C Jim Milton,
if you are interested in participatingGeorge planned the
course so that if yowamefrom either the East or Wes
you couldrun the course and end in the Connetquot Riv
for a Raft Up without going owf your way.

Continued on page 12

GSBPS

All About
Boating Safety
P/C Joseph Barrato, AP

The results came in for Ready, Set, Wear It and they v
quite impressie. Nine countries participated with a tote
of 6973 partigtants which included 49 canines. Gre
South Bay had 6 of those canines, which is a t
LISNODSyGF3sS 2F GKS G241t o
pets. The results can be viewed on the website. | tr
we did quite well. Good work Great South Bay.

| want to call attention to a tragic incident that occurre
off the coast of Connecticut recently. On a windy Sunc
four personnel went out in a two person canoe with ol
life jacket and a cooler. The obvious happened.
canoe capsized and one persdrowned. Incidents like
these defy logic and shows how ignorant people are
safety rules. Will they ever learn? Probably not, we |
have to keep on trying.

Another incident just came back to life on the August 2C
collision of a power boat and eonstruction barge neat
the TapparZee Bridge. At first the Captain blamed po
lighting of the barge for the accident and now he h
pleaded guilty to excessive drinking before they left t
dock. The people killed that night were his friends. Si
sengless killings.

We are now in the heart of the 2014 season and | hope
are enjoying it. Some of us are cruising while most ol
are staying local. Whatever we wish to do make sure
follow the basic safety rules. Life jackets should be rea
avalable, not stored neatly in a pretty looking case. F
extinguishers should be fully charged and plac
conveniently around the vessel. Bilge pumps should b
working order. For those of you venturing offshore,
wooden tapered dowel should be on haato plug any
hole in the event of a failure of a thru hull. Finally, ke
and eye in the bilge. It is much better to be safe th
sorry. Have a good summer.

Boating Safety iSkill, Knowledge and Common Sense

G¢
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To All Our July Birthdays! To All Our AugustBirthdays!
Marilyn Banville, Butch Bonczyk, Kenneth Chaplar,
Maria Allison. Jennifer Chillianis. George Farnworth, Ressie Cichanowicz, Gail Cino, Louis DiGioia,
Patty Gange Seddio, Doreen Giuliano, Joseph Gagliano, John Goebel, John Hannan,
Joanne Hannan, William Harbert, Anthony Labiento, Kenneth Hillman, Adria Kaplan, Richard Lombino,
Kevin Martin, Vivian McCourt, Robert Mauchan, Lawrence McCourt,
Dawn McGuinness, Suzanne Mora, Sean McGuinness, John McGee, Kevin Miller,
Patricia Morrissey, Roseanna Ponticello, Daniel Murphy, Helen Nolin, Kenneth Norris,
Ann Richichi, Lisa Sinacore, Joseph Personelli, Adria Kaplan, Mary Koentje,
Roseann Sinacore, Irving Smyle, David Speciale, Lawrence McCourt, Sean McGuinness,
Lucille Ventura, Linda Walsh, Anthony Zuaro Bridget Sikinger, Michelle Sikinger, Rick Sinacore

Lawrence Smith, Janet Weisberg

The Rhumbline

ltdéds finally July, and the summer is off to a gr
picnicwas alotoffunit he mosquitods stayed away wistare alltsdt borta
new season.

As always, a group of Sgradronites have been traveling. Thi s ti me the Russo0s,
Marie DeVito, and a bunch of family and friends joined a bus tour to Nashville and Memphis. They toured
El v i s 6andhas aek would have it, were in Nashville the week of the Country Music Awards where lots
of things were happening. A good time was had by all.

Our Commandress Alicia and Tom | wsMay tigey haveanany bappy &nd f
safe years enjoying it. A few other members are either in the process of finding a new boat or have recently
purchased one. Let me know so we can announce it and wish you luck.

Ot her good news would be for t laedhdbyljustiad.a handdane baby
boy. Henry Donald Bengsch was 6 Ibs 12 0z, and was born on June 11". He is their second grandchild.

Congratulations to all our graduates, at all levels. Elementary, Middle, High School and all the various
Colleges and Grad Schools our children attend. They have earned a break from school, and many of them,

|l i ke their parents, candét wait t o dustiike bsald folkso See yoo
out there.

And this year, try to do a PREDICTED LOG. 't redq
helped us when in were in terrible fog. (And yes, | had to say this because my husband is Predicted Log
Chairman. But seriously, i1itds a great exercise.) Sa

. Patti Morrissey
o ” AppraisinPat@optonline.net
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It's All In A Name
"Grateful"

I met Tom and Alicia Pilek for the first time eastye morning at a GSBPS Spriranie at Watch Hill.l came out of my boat
to sit on the dock and enjoy my first coffee of the day and there they were sitting on the #delstartedtalking and then
Chuck and | decided to have our second cup and asked if they would lik& logie reaction was one of glee as if we had ji
reunited them with their missing dog they had been looking for for twenty ye8osexcited and so grateful farcup of Java.
We had no idea they had nothing aboar&oon we were drinking coffee together and charging their cell phones.

Their boat was a 22' Wellcraft walk around fishing boEtis was Tom's first boat, but not Alicia's, as she had beenngp:
P.T. (Pre Tom)Tom had been on a fishing charter with some business associates and saw a fishing boat in the ma
said, what he wouldn't do to have a boat like th&ne of his party just so happened to have a sister ship for Seas it
always goes he called the boss, got her ok, a deal was struck and they now owned a boat.

How did it come by its name? fan of Kurt Vonnegut, Tom's vote was for "So it Goes", a recurring ending to me
Vonnegut's chaptersThe other name on the tabléCat's Paw".l figured they liked cats, but it is actually a nautical term
the ripples in the water showing the direction of the wintihey were still undecided when they took the boat out with the
son, Anthony, and ran into a small problem. Tloatstalled out in the middle of the bay. So what do you ddf?ow out an
anchor and call for a towAnother small issue... They did not think they would be anchoring out that day so the anchc
safely tucked away in the dock box at the marifde rext best thing, Anthony is tall, so they tied a line on the boat,
went in the water and held them there until help arrive@hey said the most embarrassing thing was being towed bac
port and having Larry Postel watching. They found out there weapar lock on the gas tank that caused all the anc
When they talked about it with their boat neighbors at the dock, one said..." So it goes" and the boat name was decid

| asked what their worst trip was, and they said heading home with two othatskioom a rendezvous while on the Pecor
when "all hell broke loose"The skies opened up, the rain poured, the winds picked up and the seas went crazy. It las
an hour and a half.

What is new on the horizonA New Boat. A 2000 Carver 350 Maring/ith 36' 7" overall. They have it all Documentation,
a head, a shower, a real bed, and a stove and otéigh on their priority list, molded in stairs on a not overly high fly brid
They were so ready for a "grown up boat" as they were tirefkeling like they were packed into the circus clown car w
all the stuff they had to lug from their garage every time they wanted to head Matv there is storage on the boat.

What will the new name be?Grateful”. Firstly for being a fan of the Gedul Dead, but secondly, while on a drive out E:
in the car, they were discussing boat names when Alicia looked up and saw the Grateful Deli in Stuthastibe fate.

They realized everything was going to be great with the boat when taking it frameN.J. With both Jim Milton's, they ha
a beautiful 7 1/2 hour ocean runThey got up to the Robert Moses Bridge where they took a wave full on the bow an
splashed on the faceThey were christened.

Their plans for the new boatThe MattituckRendezvous Eastt will be thefirst time there that they will not be hoteling it.
There are plans to go to Newport, and up the Hudson River.

But their number one plan is to reciprocate and show all their gratitude to all those that helped and shtrédam in their
boating. We all wish yofair winds and following seas your new boat.

Always remember, "What a long strange trip it's been."

Gail J. Cino

631-581-5368
gjcino@hotmail.com
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2013

Award-Winning
Newsletter for 38 Years

SPRAY arties are dueby
the 15" of every month.

January/February articles are due Decembéf 11
March articles are dugebruary15™
April articles are due March 15
May articles are due April 5
June articles are due May 15
July/August articles are due Jia5"
September articles are due August™5
October articles are due September™5
November articles are due October5
December articles are due November"5

- ‘ ‘a‘)
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Great South Bay
Power Squadron

The Ship's Store is still open
for business during July & August.
Please feel free to contact
me for any merchandise you
may need during the summer.

Thanks for supporting the Ship's Store.

And here's to a Great Boating Season!

Supply Officer
Lt/C Joan Milano, S
72winner@optonline.net
631.587.7421

Carolynn Cairo
Frank DeMayo
Mike Dowgiallo
Joe Gagliano
Angelo Giovaniello
Luann Kazanecki
Larry Postel

Irv Smyle

Rich Torre

Scott Krawchuk

2014 VSC Examiners

631-581-4066
516-993-5228
631-921-5270
631-232-9378
631-661-5318
631-581-2290
631-981-0273
631-587-5965
516-731-6124
631-697-4277

happytrails@verizon.net
fdemayol@aol.com
singulpa@aol.com
zeppo53@optonline.net
descon@att.com
lukaz@aol.com
lawpos@optonline.net
seanote99@aol.com

scottkrawl@verizon.net

sawhorse66@verizon.net

GSBPS

GSBPS


mailto:72winner@optonline.net

GSBPS

1-3 AUGUST 2014
STRONG'S WATER CLUB & MARINA,
MATTITUCK, NY 11942

Strong’s Water Club is holding the slips for USPS reservations until April 1. All unused slips will be returned
to Strong’s Water Club and after April 1st all reservations will be taken on a first come first serve basis
Admission Reservations are to be made in advance with P/C Luann Kazanecki, SN.

Hotel Reservation to be made directly with Hotels.

Name/Rank Phone (Home)

Squadron (Work)

Address Fax:

Slip Reservations: Boat Name:

Length Beam Draft Electric 30Amp____ (2) 30 Amp or Single 50 Amp

Arrival Date Departure date
Prior to March 1st, 2014 After March 1st 2014
* Weekdays ( Sunday- Thursday) $2.75 ft » Weekdays ( Sunday- Thursday) $3.25 ft
» Weekends (Friday, Saturday) $3.25 ft » Weekends (Friday, Saturday) $3.75 ft
* Sunday $3,50 ft
* Single 30 Amp - $6.00 day « Single 30 Amp - $10.00 day

* (2) 30 Amp or single 50 Amp - $10.00 per day * (2) 30 Amp or single 50 Amp - $20.00 per day

STRONG'S Water Club & Marina

(STAY 3 DAYS, (Must include Friday and Saturday),
GET 4th Night FREE (Wednesday or Monday only)

CHECK IN 12:00 PM, CHECK OUT 11: 00 AM Monitors VHF Channel 9

Cancellations must be made 10 days prior to the beginning of your reservat/on for a full refund, or a full credit that can be used
within 12 months from the reservation arrival date. After 12 months, this credit expires.If cancelled within 10 days of your reser-
vation arrival date, will issue a full credit that can be used within 12 months from the reservation arrival date.OR a refund can
be given, minus a $20.00 processing fee.

ALL SLIP RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE THRU STRONG’S WATER CLUB.

Payments can be made by cash, check or credit card. Use Discount Code USPSD3 when making a reservation.
Address: 2255 Wickham Avenue, PO. Box 1409, Mattituck, NY 11942. (Phone) 631-298-4739, (Fax) 631-298-4803,
(Email) waterclub @ strongsmarine.com

SEE SEPARATE FLYER FOR ADMISSION

WE SUPPLY THE MUSIC & ENTERTAINMENT!
PARTAKE IN OUR WEEKEND PACKAGE !!!

GSBPS
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